
1) Need a reasonable maximum number of boat operators at E. Hwy SO park. (3 was previously 
provided by staff, 2 would be better). This will avoid a "free for all" and overburdening the VERY 
limited parking at the park. 

a. See picture attached. This is a mess and it is on a Tuesday at 11:40 am. 
No subcontractors - otherwise the limit on number of operators will be meaningless. 

2) Orange County residents or businesses should have preference. There is very limited space at 
this county park. Why should it be consumed by out of county businesses that want to make , 
money off of Orange County funded parks? This takes up all capacity and prevents Orange 
County residents from using the park. · 

These issues were previously addressed by staff's con~itions below which were deleted: 

"Highway SO Boat Ramp: All interested and eligible busin~sses (see eligibility requirements below) 
are welcome to participate in the Term Contract process. THREE PROPOSALS will be accepted for 
this site for a three year agreement, each." 

"Must be an established Orange County business; registered in Orange County for a minimum of 
three years" 

"The business address must be a brick and mortar site within Orange County and cannot be the 
address of any Orange County park" 

"The business cannot utilize subcontractors for tours at Orange County parks, each vessel must be 
registered to the business." 
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